Year 2 Newsletter- Autumn Term 2018
 Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome to Year 2. We hope you have all had a good holiday and are looking forward to the new challenges ahead. I hope you find this letter useful and if you have any concerns or would like to discuss any matters, please pop in and see me after school for a quick chat or make an appointment for a longer discussion.            
This term our topic is ‘Celebrations’

We will be looking at some of the different Celebrations across the World that occur during our Autumn and Winter. The topic will also include, looking at the history behind the Celebration and the country that the Celebration originated. 
For a detailed look at what we are going to be covering, please see overleaf. 
Suggestions to help your child at home
1. Reading every day for 5 to 10 minutes – regular reading practice is vital to support their progress. Each time your child reads at home and you sign their reading record, they are awarded a sticker on their ‘Read for the Stars’ chart. When they reach the Sun, they can choose a lovely book to take home and keep.

2. Share books with your child – read to them and talk about the story. Encourage your child to discuss the characters. What can your child infer from the pictures?
3. Help your child to practise reading and learning their spellings at speed. If they can recognise them on sight, reading fluency will be vastly improved.

4. Encouraging correct tripod pencil grip – the more a child holds their pencil correctly, the more natural it will be to them.

5. Encouraging correct letter and number formation when writing at home.

6. Does your child know how much each of the coins is worth? Look for opportunities to allow your child to handle money, and talk about change. Do they ever have to save up for something?

7. Can your child tell the time? – begin by talking about what the time is now, and what happens at different times of day. Help them to use a clock to know when it’s bed time/ tea time/ time to go to school. This helps them to develop their understanding of the importance of being able to tell what time it is.
Clothing
All items of clothing must be labelled clearly as this will ensure that, if an item of your child’s uniform is found, it can be returned immediately.

P.E.

Games/ Gymnastics PE will be on a Thursday. Children will need to bring their PE kits ready for the first PE lesson and take it home at the end of the term. Kit must include plimsolls (no black soled shoes are allowed in the hall) for wearing in the halls and long hair must be tied back. Earrings and jewellery are not to be worn in school.
Home learning 
· Key words/ times tables and number bonds- these will be checked in school. It is important the children get the chance to practise these at home as well as in school and your support with this is greatly appreciate.
· Please see home learning letter explaining the home learning for the term.

SATS

· At the end of Key Stage 1 SATs are a requirement for us to do.  However, the results are not sent to the local education authority, as they were in the past. Now it is the Teacher Assessment that is used as a final assessment of the Key Stage. The SATs are solely used to confirm and back up our assessment of the children.  The tests will be carried out very informally and with little ‘fuss’.
Attendance and Punctuality
· Good attendance and punctuality is important if children are to get the most out of their education. Children who are late miss out on important work at the start of the day. Children who miss a lot of school miss lessons and therefore do not make the progress that they should.
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English


Our English work focuses on four key areas; reading, grammar and punctuation, writing and speaking and listening. During this term our non-fiction units will be Explanation and Recount writing. As part of our fiction unit we will use fairy tales and traditional tales as models to write our own new story. We will also cover two poetry units to develop creative writing.  All of these units incorporate reading and other activities to develop speaking and listening skills. Adult led guided reading sessions and daily phonics sessions take place outside of English lessons. We will also learn about homophones- words that sounds the same, but have two different spellings and meanings such as see and sea. The children will practise spelling the Year 2 National Curriculum exception words in English. As spelling is a key element of assessment in writing it is going to be a strong focus for us in Year 2 this year. 











Art and Design/ Design Technology


During this term the children will develop their sketching and design skills. They will be introduced to a range of techniques and materials.





Personal, Social, Emotional Development. 


We will cover behaviour, friendships and feelings in different situations, this will include looking at safe places to play.








Maths


We will be covering the following skills: reading, writing, ordering and comparing numbers to 100, recognising each place value. Our written fluency will concentrate at adding and subtracting two digit numbers with ones and tens. We will also be focusing on telling and writing the time on an analogue clock, measuring length and will begin to solve problems related to these topics. The children will use lots of apparatus and pictures to support their learning to ensure that they have a really thorough understanding of the concepts.


Throughout the half term we will be playing lots of games to practise key number facts as well as the 2, 3, 5 and 10 times tables.
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Music The children will play games and complete activities linked to different songs to build their knowledge around some of the key elements of music: pulse, rhythm, tempo, dynamics and timbre. The children will also listen to appraise a range of different songs. 





PPhysical Development.


The children will be focusing on developing their co-ordination, movement and balance through a variety of games and activities. They will also be developing their hand and eye co-ordination and basic ball skills, which includes work on their catching and throwing ability.





RE


The children will  be  studying  how  &  why  celebrations  are  important  in  various    religions.  We  will  consider  the  special  times  of  the  year  when  these  festivals  happen  for  example  the  Hindu  Festival  of  Lights/Divali    as  well  as  appreciating  the  true  meaning  of  Christmas. 








I.C.T


 This term we will learn how to use a search engine in order to answer a question or find information. We will also learn how to retrieve webpages or sites from the Favourites folder and begin to understand why the Favourites folder is used. We will re-cap on how to stay safe when using the Internet. We will also be experimenting with Microsoft Word, saving and retrieving work linked to our Celebrations topic, sending emails and creating and following algorithms.








Science


We will be looking at “Uses of Everyday Materials”. The children will identify and compare the suitability of some everyday materials for particular uses. Plastic and fabrics are looked at in detail through investigations. They will also find out how the shapes of solid objects made from some materials can be changed and are going to think about new uses for materials.








